
 

      NEWSLETTER 
23 June 2023 

 

END OF TERM 
We have enjoyed a really busy term which has 
seen our children being given great opportunities 
to express themselves in so many ways.  The 
sport festivals and the cultural plays have added a special flavour and we have finished 
on a high with our Golden Ticket Week.  Again, we have sadly been let down with high 
absenteeism in the last week which is very disappointing given the incredible effort that 
the staff have made to create a fun and different learning experience in our final week 
of term.  Our final assembly was amazing and I am grateful to all who were present. 
 
Mr Tabiso Mdlalo 
We were all shocked to learn of the death of Mr 
Mdlalo last weekend.  There have been so many 
stories of his friendliness and willingness to always 
assist others.  We will miss his kindness and his 
happy presence at school.  I know that there have 
been offers of assistance for his family as they deal 
with funeral arrangements.  If you would like to 
contribute you can do so by making a deposit into 
the school account with your name and ”TABISO” 
as a reference.  Our bursars will ensure that the 
funds go towards these arrangements. 
Thank you to all those who attended the memorial 
yesterday.  It was a beautiful tribute to Tabiso. 
 
 
Loadshedding Relief 
We were affected by loadshedding this term, especially in the early mornings when 
classes were dark.  We have had some incredibly generous donations made to us by 
parents to put towards finding solutions.  This has enabled us to give the go-ahead for 
an inverter/battery installation for the Prep Campuses.  The Primary Campus is much 
larger and more complex, however we are working towards a solution for this campus 
too.  We do need more funds to be able to complete these projects.  Tax certificates can 
be provided in return for any donations for this cause.  We hope to be able to go ahead 
with a solution for the Primary School soon too.   
 

   Upcoming Events 
 

• Term 3 starts 18 July 

• Extra-Murals start 19 July  

• RAK week starts 24 July 
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PUSHING THE STANDARD UP 

Academics 
Last year we had one recipient at the premier Mathematics Competition, the Horizon 
Maths Competition.  This year we had 4!  It is also the year in which we introduced our 
Mathematics Enrichment Programme for talented maths students with Ms Belinda 
Lumley.  The article below tells you more about what has been achieved.  We are 
extremely proud.   
Sport  
We have also been pleased with the increase in sporting participation and the improved 
level at which our sport teams are operating.  My thanks to all the staff for the extra 
effort being made.  My thanks to the parents for the transport and support.  And my 
congratulations to our players who have all stepped up so much!  Well done! 
 

CONGRATULATIONS - THE HORIZON MATHS COMPETITION 
Each year, from across South Africa, schools are invited to participate in The Horizon 
Maths Competition. The aim is to awaken potential and excitement for mathematics in 
young minds. The competition consists of two rounds which stretch the participants 
beyond the confines of the syllabus, encouraging problem-solving and out the box 
thinking. This year, we were thrilled to celebrate four of our learners taking top honours 
- ranking in the top 0.4% of the 37 000 participants in the Western Cape! The prize 
winners received their awards last Thursday at a prestigious awards ceremony at the 
Baxter Theatre and 
we are immensely 
proud of their 
achievements: 
 
Keegan Zechner-
Perrin  
Placed 25th and 
top learner at 
Camps Bay 
Primary School 
 
Francis Kotze  
 83rd place 
 
Hassan Omar  
154th place  
 
Elle Venter  
160th place 
 
 



FROM THE SPORTS OFFICE  
Thank you to all the parents and staff for their support in making the extramural 
programme possible. Parents, you are deeply appreciated for giving up your time to 
ensure our learners arrive at the fixtures timeously and we simply couldn't do this 
without you. Please note that the 2nd term is a carry over to the 3rd term so your child 
will be expected to resume with the sports code that they signed up for.  
 
3rd term important dates: 
Please note that our extra-murals begin on Wednesday, 19 July. 
Our first set of fixtures will take place the following week with each netball age group 
taking part in various festivals. Your coaches will inform you of the arrangements at the 
start of the 3rd term. 
We will also be hosting an U7 & U8 mini netball and soccer festival on 29 July at the 
Symmonds field. 
 
On Saturday, 5 August, the U7A & U8A netball teams will participate in a netball festival 
hosted by Jan van Riebeeck. 
 
On Saturday, 19 August, our U9A - U13A netball teams will be at a netball festival 
hosted at Rhenish Primary. 
 
On Saturday, 2 September, we will be hosting our First U9, U11 and U13 Rugby 7’s 
Festival. 
 
We will be hosting three Nite Gala's during the 3rd term. This is open to all swimmers 
who have been training with their clubs throughout the winter season and is 
extended to all schools who have swimmers who have been training. 
The dates for the gala's are: 

• Thursday, 27 July @ Wendy Way Aquatic Centre 

• Thursday, 17 August @ Wendy Way Aquatic Centre 

• Thursday, 31 August @ Wendy Way Aquatic Centre 
These gala's are fantastic events as it helps the learners to gauge their times and gives 
each swimmer an opportunity to be involved in swimming throughout the year.   
 
It is going to be a busy sporting term as we have set fixtures every week until 15 
September.  
Enjoy the holiday and keep fit.  

35 Days  
to go! 

 



               

PREP CAMPUS 

 



Sensory Play in Grade R with all sorts of 

different materials….hard, soft, dry and 

gooey!   

Science Centre Visits the Prep! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  



GRADE 6 AND 7 MINI CONFERENCE  

Our senior students had the privilege of attending a mini conference dealing with a 

variety of topics including finance, advertising, business, city management and High 

School.  Thank you to our amazing presenters who gave us their time and knowledge. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PRIMARY 

CAMPUS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



  



  



 

  



 



 



 

 



  



 



 



  



 
  



  



 

  



 



  

KARATE FOR SCHOLARS: 
Give your child an advantage, counter bullying, create confidence, self-esteem and co-

ordination, BUT in the process have FUN! Daily Karate classes 5 days a week in Green 

Point. Boys and Girls from 4 years on. Ph Shihan Bas van Stenis 083 538 5643. 

E-mail bas@kyokushincapetown.co.za Face Book KYOKUSHIN KARATE GREEN 

POINT CAPE TOWN cost R1290.00 per school term.  

 

We prefer teaching children at our club, as the environment 

 is more conducive to install the necessary discipline essential 

 in learning martial arts. 

 

 



  



  



 

 HANDYMAN PRO ON THE GO: 

• Small renovations: including 

• Tiling, painting & minor plumbing 

• Flooring & carpentry 

      CONTACT TIM : 078 990 5594 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  


